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What changed?

➢The American National Standard for Suction Outlet Fitting Assemblies for Use in Pools, 
Spas, and Hot Tubs (ANSI/APSP/ICC-16 2017)

o Testing procedures were modified to address the risk of hair entrapment through the cover

o New testing procedures have resulted in different flow rates and sump and pipe requirements 
for existing cover designs

o SOFAs manufactured after May 24, 2021 must conform to the new standard

➢Labeling

o “Old” drain covers are embossed with ASME/ANSI A112.19.8 (2007, 2008a, or 2009b), 
ANSI/APSP-16 2011, or VGB 2008

o “New” SOFAs are embossed with VGBA 2017 and a manufactured date after May 24, 2021



Do existing drain covers have to be replaced 
RIGHT NOW?

➢If your existing covers are:

o Sized appropriately,

o In good condition, and

o Within their installation life span 

then NO, they do not need to be replaced immediately. But…

➢Identical replacement covers, i.e., those that have the exact same model number and are 
tested to the exact same standard, may be difficult or impossible to find.



What do I need to do?

➢Find out what is installed in your venue and when it will reach the end of its installation life.

➢Find out what is behind the existing cover.

o Things such as pipe size and length, sump dimensions, and how the pipe is positioned in the 
sump need to be determined.

➢Look for a replacement to use when a cover does need replacing.

o This can be a cover that is identical in both model number and testing standard to the existing 
cover, or

o A completely different cover that meets the needs of your venue.



What do I need to do? continued

➢Talk to a Nevada-licensed contractor.

o Major changes may be needed at the aquatic venue to keep a venue compliant when a new
cover needs to be installed, such as splitting outlets (drains). Reaching out to a contractor in
advance will help you be prepared for the eventual switch to a new SOFA.

o A different SOFA may not be your only option. Changing a pump may also be a way to achieve 
compliance.

➢Check with the SNHD before making any changes.

o Most likely, a Minor Remodel (Non-substantial Alteration) will be needed if anything other than
an identical cover will be installed. Written approval must be granted before any work begins to
ensure the intended SOFA will be approvable and avoid additional fees and delays.


